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DRAFT December 4, 2022 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
President Doug called the meeting to order at 8:01 PM, and all board members were present as well as several other members.
Sharon made a motion to approve the agenda, and Sandy seconded it; the motion passed.
Sandy moved and Sue seconded a motion to approve the minutes, and the motion passed.
Kathy presented her treasurer’s report, with an ending balance of $12,875.36.  She was pleased to report that Karen Campbell has become our newest life member.  Debbie McDonald, who was on the call, became a new member.  Congratulations were offered to both of them.  Anisio moved and Sandy seconded a motion to approve the minutes, and the motion passed.
A discussion came about as Rick asked if we could consider using Apple Pay as a means of membership payment.  Zell and Venmo were also mentioned.  Rick and Sandy Troiano offered to assist Kathy in researching these payment methods, and Doug will ask about it on the next ACB presidents ‘call to see what other affiliates have learned about it.
Doug reported that the Vision Serv Alliance is revising its multi-year plan, and that he will be a part of the discussion.  Anisio mentioned a consumer advocacy project which is now in the pilot stage.  It may be that we could partner with the ACB advocacy committee to participate in this project and provide community calls in this arena.
Doug mentioned that the budget committee will be meeting soon, and that committee chairs should submit any requests for funds to the committee.  The committee consists of Kathy, Larry Johnson, Peggy and Paul.
The presentation on I Can Connect went very well with 47 people in the Zoom room and 26 people listening on ACB media.  Danette will check with Kim and Dan from Perkins to see how many people used the CART service.  All agreed that 90 minutes would have been a better time allotment because of the parameters of working with multiple interpreters.  Doug thanked everyone for their help in putting this call together.  
The January call will be on travel, with details still in the works.  In February there will be a speaker about self-defense and fraud.
Jeff mentioned that he had spoken with Janet Dickelman about the convention lunch for this coming year.  She said that there would again be very few hybrid rooms available.  Jeff wondered about getting a speaker from the Alzheimer’s Association, and would like to hear about any efforts to create nonvisual testing as a part of the diagnosis of this condition.
Paul gave a fundraising report. He mentioned a fundraising application called raise right which allows an organization to get some 10 percent from orders placed for national brand gift cards.  Those in attendance were interested, but wondered about how accessible the app would be.  Paul will research it further.  
There was a discussion about whether we could always have the same link and zoom information for our board meetings as well as the community calls.  This would make it easier for those using landlines so that they would not have to memorize new codes each time. Nikki Noyes will check into this, as she is a member of Well Connected, which uses such a system.
Patricia Lipovsky is interested in starting a new AAVL affiliate in Florida.  A currently unchartered  group in Georgia is recruiting several new elder members and is working to explain training on adaptive technology.
 Lisa is looking for Hourglass articles and will be putting out the newsletter soon.
Anisio moved and Kathy seconded a motion to adjourn and the motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:38 PM, and the next one will be on January 8, 2023 at 8 PM EST.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Strzalkowski

